
NATIONAL LAND TRANSPORT AUTHORITY 

COMMUNIQUE 

Maintenance of NLTA Server 

 

The public is hereby informed that the following online services will not be 

operational from 08H00 to 16H00 on Saturday 11 November 2023 due to a 

preventive maintenance exercise being carried out on the NLTA server: 

• MVL Online System;   

• Online purchase and reservation of Personalized Registration Mark; 

• Connection to Vehicle Examination Stations; and 

• Info Highway connections  

The above-mentioned services will be restored after 16H00 at the end of the 

intervention exercise. 

 

The NLTA relies on the usual understanding and cooperation of the public. 

 

 

National Land Transport Authority 

MSI Building, Royal Road, 

Les Cassis, 

Port Louis 

06 November 2023 


